

Headteacher: Mrs Anne Mason Telephone: 01274 410111

Email: office@idle.bradford.sch.uk Website: www.idleprimaryschool.co.uk



"Jesus came to give Fullness of Life" John 10 v 10

4th April 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Staffing News

At the end of this term we have some staffing changes within school. Both Mrs Kingham and Miss Wilbourne have been successful in securing new positions and consequently their last days will be on Wednesday 6th April (Mrs Kingham) and Friday 8th April (Miss Wilbourne). Mr Clapham will also be retiring on Friday 8th April.

I am sure you will wish to extend congratulations to Miss Wilbourne who, after a period of time in an Acting Deputy Head position, is relocating over Easter to begin a substantive Deputy Headteacher role close to Scarborough. Mrs Kingham has secured a role teaching EYFS closer to her home. Both teachers will be sadly missed here at Idle CE (A) Primary but we wish them well in their new positions.

After an incredible 24 years as site manager at Idle CE (A) Primary School, Mr Clapham will be taking a well-earned retirement with effect from Friday 8th April. He will be dearly missed! However, we hope he will now be able to relax and enjoying some well-deserved rest after so many late nights and early mornings ensuring that our school site is so well-maintained and welcoming.

We are welcoming Miss Ilyes to teach Year 3KW in the Summer term. In addition, we would like to extend a warm welcome to Mr Mauro Ciuccio, our new site manager, who is moving into the site manager's house over the Easter break and will be in school over the next week to handover Mr Clapham. Mr Ciuccio is an experienced school caretaker and we are sure he will be an asset to our school.

And finally we wish to extend our warm congratulations to Miss Lickley who gave birth to a healthy baby boy last week! Mother and baby are doing well and we are looking forward to seeing them as soon as they are able to come and visit.

With best wishes,

Mrs Mason























